Muncie Fire Merit Commission
June 10, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 6:15pm by President Interim Joe Greer
Members Present: President Interim Joe Greer, Andrew Dale, Secretary Jim Mochal.  Others present: Chief David Miller, Attorney Mark Ervin, Recording Secretary Samara Williams. 

Approval of April 8, 2021 minutes: Moved by Jim Mochal, seconded by Andrew Dale and accepted with a unanimous vote.

Business from Fire Chief, David Miller:	

3 Month Evaluations – evaluations for Jennay Jackson, Ethan Chafin, Justin McAllister, and Jordan Dulaney.  All were read and all concluded with highest standing. 
 
Removal / Dismissal of 2020 Recruit – Due to a routine background check, Chief Miller asked for a motion to remove an individual from the recruit list.  This individual was not named during this meeting, but would be notified by Attorney, Mark Ervin’s office. Motion for the removal of the recruit was made by Andrew Dale; seconded by Jim Mochal and passed by unanimous vote.

Certifications – Certifications of accomplishments were presented by President, Dale Basham.  Muncie Fire Personnel whom certificates presented for were:  Brayden Fields, Jennay Jackson, Cullen Taflinger, Garret Winget, Kevin Holland, Ryan McAllister, Timothy Woods, Jacob Sprong, Jordan Dulaney, Ethan Chafin, Ben Renz, Troy Dulaney, Bryan Cook, Jason Stinson, Chris Deeds, Troy Dulaney, Dakota Riggins, Mark Dewitt, Shane Sites and Michael Lehman. 
Business from Mark Ervin: – None

[bookmark: _GoBack]Other – Matt Grindstaff inquired about opening the promotional testing for Battalion Chief to the Lieutenants and if the Merit Commission will be willing vote on this decision.  Per Attorney, Mark Ervin the commission was unable to open the promotional, due to the lack of quorum needed to make the ultimate decision.  Greg Eviston expressed his frustration regarding the constant lack of quorum the Fire Merit Commission has had and the business that cannot get tended to.  Muncie Fire Department is needing to appoint new officers and cannot do so without extending the current promotional list.  The promotional list cannot be extended without a full quorum.  


Motion to adjourn made by Jim Mochal at 6:31pm, seconded by Andrew Dale, with unanimous vote to accept.
